

Commonwealth of Massachusetts
Executive Office of Energy & Environmental Affairs

## Department of Environmental Protection

Northeast Regional Office • 205B Lowell Street, Wilmington MA 01887 • 978-694-3200

Charles D. Baker Governor

Karyn E. Polito Lieutenant Governor RECEIVED

AUS 07 2017

DEPT. OF PLANNING & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

Matthew A. Beaton Secretary

> Martin Suuberg Commissioner

August 4, 2017

Jane Curtis Arlander 93 Federal Street Salem, MA 01970-3210 RE: WETLANDS/Salem DEP File #064-0629 Notice of Site Inspection 293 & 297 Bridge Street

Dear Ms. Arlander:

MassDEP is in receipt of your appeal on behalf of ten Salem residents dated July 10, 2017, regarding the above-referenced project, and has accepted your appeal. In accordance with Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 131, Section 40, and in preparation to the issuance of a Superseding Order of Conditions, MassDEP has scheduled a site inspection with you and all concerned parties. The purpose of this site inspection is to determine if the area is significant to the interests of the Act and to informally discuss those issues relevant to the referenced project. Ms. Heidi M. Davis from the Division of Wetlands and Waterways will be at the site at 10:30 a.m. on Thursday, August 17, 2017.

No activity may commence on any portion of the project subject to the jurisdiction of the Wetlands Protection Act, Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 131 Section 40, until the Department has issued a Superseding Order of Conditions and all appeal periods have elapsed.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at (978) 694-3255.

Sincerely.

Heidi M. Davis,

Environmental Analyst

NERO Wetlands Program